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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:    2015/3506/P                               

 Address:           59 Maresfield Gardens, NW3

Description:      New house; 3 basements depth.  Demolition of existing.

Case Officer:
  Shane O’Donnell                                          Date  18 August 2015

Not for the first time, we raise fundamental objections to proposals on this tiny semi-detached site, to construct a new house with 3 superimposed basements.  We have made virtually identical objections to 4 previous applications;

2010/4647/P  (our comments  7 Sept 2010)

2011/4164/P  (our comments 16 Sept 2011 and 1 Feb 2012)

2012/6795/P  (our comments 9 Jan 2013)

2013/7987/P  (our comments 3 Jan 2014)

We do not propose to repeat our objections in detail; they can be seen above.  In summary, they are:

1.   Gross overdevelopment of this tiny semi-detached site.

2.   Grossly excessive depth of basement development, in contravention of all policy and guidance requirements (3 floors below street level; 8 metres in depth)

3.   Structural endangerment of adjoining house

4.   Endangerment of trees, especially the major street tree outside the site 

5.   Construction management proposals inadequate

6.   Architectural design perversely out of character with standards established in our Conservation Area.

7.   Inadequate local consultation, despite protests in the D/A Statement.  We have received no contact from the developer at any stage during the past 5 years.

A thoroughly bad proposal, very damaging to neighbouring properties and to the Conservation Area.

Please refuse.

